Property Owner Potable Well Sampling Results Notification Letter
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Instructions
Note:  Instructions to the author embedded in each template letter are italicized.
Addressee: The sampling results letter should be sent to the property owner.  Provide a copy of the letter to any occupants (i.e., tenants) if applicable, and the local health officer.   

Body of letter:  “Parameters” may include, but are not limited to, volatile organic compounds, metals, semi-volatile organic compounds and pesticides.  List the USEPA analytical method(s) by number (i.e., USEPA Method 524.2 for volatile organic compounds).  

Table:  Only list the specific contaminants detected, even if the analytical method evaluated the sample for numerous contaminants, such as volatile organic compounds.  Typically there will be a corresponding standard for each contaminant.  NJDEP’s Site Remediation & Waste Management Program uses the Class II Ground Water Quality Standards when evaluating drinking water quality.  These standards may differ slightly from the drinking water standards used to evaluate public water supplies.  

Any sampling result that exceeds an applicable standard should be presented in bold type.  To ensure maximum clarity, please delete any unnecessary footnotes (i.e., “J” for estimated concentration, or “D” for diluted sample).  The person responsible for conducting the remediation/LSRP should appropriately address all quality control issues when reporting sampling results to a property owner/occupant.  

Results:  Five possible result scenarios are provided to address the most common potable well sampling outcomes.  In general it should not be necessary to select more than one result scenario in a letter.  If tetrahydrofuran (THF) was detected at a concentration exceeding 10 parts per billion in a well during an evaluation for volatile organic contaminants and it is not a contaminant associated with the site, an insert paragraph is provided to address this situation.  Please note that for the first round of potable well sampling at a residence, all detections should be reported, not just site-related contaminants.  For subsequent rounds, only site-related contaminants can be reported.   
Copy List: Please limit the number of parties that are copied on the results letters whenever possible.  Some property owners may object to having their potable well sampling results distributed to municipal officials (i.e., the clerk or mayor) or other parties that do not have an explicit “need to know.”  However, the local health officer should be notified of all potable well testing results.

